PIKE COUNTY WATER & SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

Regular Meeting

Minutes

July 23, 2014
The Pike County Water & Sewerage Authority held its regular monthly meeting on July 23, 2014, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom of the Authority’s Building at 94 Gwynn Street, Zebulon, Georgia.  Members present were: Steve Brown, Chair, presiding; Larry Lynch; Jonathan Mayfield; Tommy Powers and Mark Whitley.  
Also present were: Donna Pearson, Office Administrator and Yvonne Langford to record the minutes.

Mr. Brown called the meeting to order.

AGENDA

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the agenda.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Mayfield with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

MINUTES

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 18, 2014 meeting.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Whitley with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Whitley gave the financial report noting nothing of significance.
MOTION

Mr. Whitley made a motion to approve the financial report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

MIDWAY ROAD WELL

Mr. Whitley said he received the information from the manufacturer of the filter system in Wisconsin but it is still not the information EPD is wanting.  He has emailed them again requesting what the Authority needs to satisfy EPD.  

Discussion was held regarding the building portion of the project and whether or not the Authority owns sufficient land to support the addition to the building.
The members expressed concern that progress is not being made regarding improvements to the Midway Road Well.  They discussed what was going to be necessary to get the Midway Road Well producing quality water.  It was noted that Carter and Sloope had bid the project and given the bids to the Water Authority but there was not information regarding what the total project was going to cost and whether or not EPD will approve the project.  It was decided that Mr. Brown will contact SOWEGA to see if they can offer the assistance the Authority needs to get this project completed.   

SUPREME INDUSTRIES

The contract with Supreme Industries was discussed.

MOTION

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the contract with Supreme Industries as written and authorize the chair to sign the contract.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Whitley with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

AUDIT

Ms. Pearson said she has received a proposal from Robin Underwood to prepare the audit for the 2013-2014 year for a cost of between $875 and $1075.  

MOTION

Mr. Whitley made a motion to accept the proposal for the audit from Ms. Underwood for a cost of between $875 and $1075.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

ADJOURN

Mr. Brown made a motion, seconded by Mr. Powers, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

___________________________ 

Steve Brown – Chair
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    Yvonne M. Langford - Recorder
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